

BLUFF PARK UNITED METHODIST CHURCH MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

REMEMBERING OUR SAINTS

Leslie Abdo Steve Beavers Frances Bellows Lisa Black Diane Broome Sue Crunk Gwen Eblen Jo Ann Freeman Sheryl Gates Jim Gordon Pony Green Denise Gurley Bobbye Guyton Nadine Hamilton Margaret Johnson Donna Jones Jo Ann Jones

Linda Moore Stokley Morgan Ginny Nash Ann Rabb Louise Renfro-Whitcomb Rick Richards Theresa Richerson Venice Russell Linda Sanders Nell Smith Wendy Allyson Smith-Stasiewicz Fred Stephens Frances Stinson Jackie Teaford Pat Westbrook Frank Williams

Sunday Morning

TRADITIONAL WORSHIP 10:00 am
THE GATHERING AT BLUFF PARK: 10:00 am
SUNDAY SCHOOL: 9:00 am

Nursery care available all morning!

Care Contact Information 205.533.9902 | care@bpumc.org

Our Staff

PHONE: 205.822.0910

PASTORS: Kevin Payne

kpayne@bpumc.org, ext. 125 Ross Furio

rfurio@bpumc.org, ext. 124 MINISTER OF CARE: Kay Mutert

membercare@bpumc.org

DIRECTOR OF CHILDREN'S MINISTRIES: Stanley Davidson

sdavidson@bpumc.org, ext. 131

DIRECTOR OF STUDENT MINISTRIES.
J.T. Mercer

youth director@bpumc.org, ext. 129

CHILDREN AND STUDENT MINISTRY PROGRAM COORDINATOR: Melissa Hendon mhendon@bpumc.org , ext. 130

DIRECTOR OF FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION: Jason McCrory

jmccrory@bpumc.org, ext. 122

FÍNANCIAL MANAGER: Joe Pitard jpitard@bpumc.org, ext. 123

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNICATIONS AND MEDIA:
Andrew Seltz

aseltz@bpumc.org, ext. 127

DIRECTOR OF SOCIAL MEDIA: Regan Sanders rsanders@bpumc.org

SECRETARY: Brenda Atkins

batkins@bpumc.org, ext. 121

DIRECTOR OF TRADITIONAL WORSHIP.

Art DeWeese

adeweese@bpumc.org, ext. 128 ORGANIST: Jay Tumminello

jtumminello@bpumc.org

PRESCHOOL DIRECTOR Tracy Estes imaginations@bpumc.org

Published monthly by Bluff Park United Methodist Church 733 Valley Street, Hoover, AL 35226

Article deadline 2nd Tuesday monthly

Editor, Andrew Seltź newsletter@bpumc.org

Our faith, our lives, and our ministries take on a new life when the stories are shared with others. Help us tell God's story of love as it unfolds in our church and community. Send news, photos, videos, and stories to newsletter@bpumc.org

Message from the Pastor

Hello Bluff Park Family!

We are in full swing here in our worship celebrations, missions, and ministries! There is much to prepare and much to rejoice in all that has occurred, is occurring, and will be occurring over the next few weeks!

On Sunday, Nov. 6 we will be celebrating All Saints' Sunday where we remember all who have gone before us and name those of our church family who have died in the past year. Along with this we will be celebrating our Consecration Sunday for our Capital Cam-



paign. You are invited to bring your Commitment Card with you to worship on Sunday and to place it in one of the stations at the altar as a part of worship. This will occur when we receive Communion. This will also be occurring in both worship celebrations. Thank you to everyone who has participated in our Operational Budget and Capital Campaign!

Our Charge Conference is scheduled for November 20 at 2:30 PM. This is where we elect our lay leadership, approve our 2023 budget plan, and celebrate how God has called us in the past year. Following the worship celebrations on Nov. 20 we will begin preparing the Sanctuary and Chapel for the celebrations of Advent and Christmas! Anyone who is able to help is invited to do so. We hope this will be a productive, fun, and festive time of fellowship as we "prepare the House of the Lord!"

Our Advent season begins on Nov. 27. In our Traditions worship celebration, we will be having the "Hanging of the Green." This is a special act of worship where we explain and bless the special decorations in the Sanctuary. Did you know every one of them has a meaning? The service is filled with Scripture, song, and joyous anticipation as we begin the season of Advent. Come and experience the Hanging of the Green on the 27th!

The Advent celebration continues throughout December. More information will follow in the coming weeks. Be sure to check your emails, bulletins, and our social media pages for schedules, events, and special worship opportunities.

It continues to be a joy to be in service with you at BPUMC. I look forward to worshipping and fellowshipping with you as we continue in the legacy laid for us by our joyous saints and see where God is leading us next!

In grace,

Pastor Kevin

BPUMC Women's Retreat

It's time to register for the BPUMC Women's Retreat on January 21-22, 2023, at Camp Sumatanga! All women of BPUMC are invited and we hope you feel welcome to come and bring a friend or two if you would like. This year's theme is:

"The Well - Come. Surrender. Proclaim!"

EARLY registration begins November 6th and will end Wednesday, November 30th. Cost ranges from \$125 to \$175 and all the information is in Realm. Costs will go up after November 30th. Not familiar with Realm and need assistance to register? Contact Amy Baird amycbaird@yahoo.com or Julie Adams juliead40@gmail.com.





Veteran's Day Celebration and Lunch Sunday, November 13th

Join us in honoring our Veterans on Sunday, November 13th. Immediately after church, we will have a hamburger and hotdog lunch in the Fellowship Hall for those who reserve their meal by Sunday, November 6th. The meal will be prepared by our "Pit Crew" of expert grill masters! Donations to cover the cost of the event are welcomed. At 12:30, we will go back to the sanctuary for a program honoring our Veterans presented by the Hoover High School Jazz Band. To reserve your lunch, go to the Events section of the BPUMC Website and scroll to find the Veteran's Day Celebration or call the church office at 205-822-0910.

Pickle Ball is Coming!

We will be marking—off a section of the old gym for members to begin playing pickleball. Play time can be scheduled by calling the church office once enough interest has been established. Please contact Mark Hearn (markhearn59@gmail.com) or Patti Fore (pfore31@gmail.com) if you have any questions about this sport.

Altar Flower Update

Beginning in January the cost of placing flowers in the Sanctuary will increase to \$120. The increase is because the cost increased from our florist. Thank you to everyone who places flowers! They not only add beauty to our worship celebrations, but are also given to others by our flower ministry to help brighten their day!

Volunteers Needed for the Trustees' Maintenance Team

The Trustees' Maintenance Crew is back! This group, led by Bill Garwick, meets at the church the second Tuesday of each month from 8:30 a.m. until noon. The team takes care of minor repair jobs such as changing light bulbs/AC filters, small electrical and plumbing repairs, painting, etc. Tasks that save the church money that would otherwise be used to pay for contractors and services. An additional benefit – you'll enjoy the fun and fellowship that comes from working together in the Maintenance Crew! Any Questions? Call Bill Garwick at 205-987-3838 or Bennie Vinson at 205-586-0159.

Decorate the Sanctuary for Advent

We will be decorating the Sanctuary for the season of Advent immediately following the Traditional Worship Service on Sunday, November 20th. We would love for as many people as possible to stay and help us that day! A pizza lunch will be provided, and there will be childcare for elementary aged children.

Charge Conference

Save the date. The Charge Conference will take place at the church on November 20th at 2:30pm.

CHILDREN'S MINISTRY

As we approach the holidays, we have a number of great things going on in the Children's Ministry at BPUMC! To begin with, during the month of November, we will continue to teach our children the importance of sharing the love of Jesus Christ with others and treating our neighbors as ourselves by shopping for coats for the homeless as part of our November Mission Trip/Field Trip. Along these same lines, the children of our church will spend this month making Christmas cards and crafts for our church's Food Pantry and for our church's shut ins.

Then, during the month of December we will be teaching the children of our church the true meaning of Christmas and how they can celebrate that in their lives. Along these lines, the children of our church will be presenting their annual Christmas Pageant on Sunday, December 4th from 5:00-5:30pm in the Sanctuary. As they perform the Christmas story and sing Christmas hymns together that night, it is our hope and prayer that they, as well as all the people who attend (everyone is welcome!), will be reminded of what Christmas is truly all about! In

addition, on Sunday, November 27th from 5:00-6:00pm in the Fellowship Hall, we will offer our annual Advent Wreath Workshop for families of our church and community. Families that attend will create an advent wreath, eat dinner together, and receive an advent wreath devotional book that they will be encouraged to use during the month of December to help remind them of the true meaning of Christmas! For more information on any of these events ministries or missions, please contact Melissa Hendon at mhendon@bpumc.org!



STUDENT MINISTRY

We are winding down our fall semester of programming, but we still have a few things left for our Student Ministry in the upcoming months! The end of the semester can be a really stressful time for our students so encourage them to come take a break and fellowship with us!

Events for November

Holy Ground Worship (November 2nd, 9th)

Join us this Wednesday for our Student-led worship service called Holy Ground! Dinner is \$2 and is in the Fellowship Hall at 5:30. We have free time from 6:00-6:30 in the New Gym and the Connect Room, then worship starts at 6:30 in the Holy Ground Room and goes until 7:30!

Sunday Night Activites (November 6th, 13th)

Join us tonight from 4-6 for open gym time in the new gym! It is open for all 6th-12th graders, so invite your friends! Afterward, we will be having game night from 6:00-7:30 which includes a free dinner!

One Night For the Homeless (November 10th)

Our annual One Night for the Homeless (1NFTH) is back on November 10th! One Night for the Homeless is a an event where our Student Ministry spends the night outside the church raising money, support, materials, and awareness for the Homeless in our area. This year we will be collecting jackets and coats for BPUMC's Under the Bridge Ministry. You can drop off a coat or jacket that night from 6-9 on the fellowship side of the church. All new jackets are accepted but, we are especially asking for Men's jackets!

Family Smore's Night (November 16th)

Smore's Night is back! Come out to the parking lot of the church from 6-7 for a fun night around fire pits making smore's! We will provide the fire, but bring your own smore's supplies and hotdogs if you would like!

Fall Retreat (November 4th-6th)

Pray for our students to have an amazing weekend! We will be going to Camp Cosby for a great opportunity to meet new friends, reconnect with old ones, and get to know people better!



ADULT MINISTRY

November 9th, Wednesdays with Friends: Faith Focus



Join us in the Chapel at 10 AM Wednesday, November 9th when Rev. Dr. Steve West, Senior Pastor Jacksonville First UMC will discuss his new book Communion. The event will also live-streamed. optional Αn Thanksgiving meal will be available in the Fellowship Hall immediately after the program for \$10. Please register to attend, indicating if you want a meal. [Lunch will

only be available for those who register and pay by Sunday, November 6th.] To register, go to the Events Tab on the BPUMC website or call the church office.

November 23rd, Wednesdays with Friends – CANCELLED

Since it's Thanksgiving week, we will NOT meet on November 23rd. Enjoy your Thanksgiving, everyone!

Thursday, December 1st, Dinner and Santa's Circus

All Adults! Join us on Thursday, December 1st for a 5:30 PM dinner at Dale's Restaurant and followed by Santa's Circus at the Hoover Library Theater at 7:30 PM. Each person pays for their own dinner. Tickets to the show are \$35 per person and will only be available for the first 15 people who register and pay. We will travel to both events on the church bus. Please be at the church by 5 PM.



LOCAL, U.S. AND INTERNATIONAL MISSIONS

NOVEMBER MISSION FOCUS: HELPING OUR NEIGHBORS

The Festival of Three Kings - Christmas Gifts for Children

Help others experience the joy of Christmas by providing gifts to children who might not otherwise receive them. When you sponsor a child, you will receive a "wish list" to assist you in shopping. You may sponsor a child individually, as a Sunday School class, family, or other group. Each sponsor is asked to spend about \$100 per child. If you prefer, you can sponsor a child with a contribution by bringing a check marked "Festival of Three Kings to the church office. We will do the shopping for you. Gifts are due back to Bluff Park UMC between Sunday, November 27th and Sunday, December 4th. For more information or to sponsor a child, contact Julie Adams at juliead40@gmail.com or 205-936-8149.

Coat Drive for the Homeless

Twice a month, BPUMC's Under the Bridge ministry serves dinner to homeless men and women in the Birmingham area. In doing so, we have seen many who desperately need coats. Please consider donating NEW (mostly men's) coats to be passed out to the homeless. Coats can be left in Coat Drop boxes located in either narthex or just inside the portico entrance by the playground. You can also leave them in the church office, Monday through Friday from 8 AM to 4 PM.



First Light Shelter - Volunteers Needed to Provide Dinners

Members of BPUMC provide three dinner meals per month for the homeless women and children staying at the First Light Shelter. You can help! We need volunteers to coordinate a meal by recruiting your family, friends, and/or Sunday School class to plan, secure and serve the meal. Your group can decide whether to purchase prepared meals, purchase food and prepare it at home, or purchase food and prepare it in the First Light kitchen. If you can help, please contact Betsy Britain at Brtnb6@gmail.com or (205) 837-8977.



Realm is an online ministry tool designed for real-time connection. It helps members of our church family connect with each other and with our staff. Realm allows you to manage your own personal information, control your giving, make pledges, and keep in touch with the ministry groups that matter to you.

Realm is not like a social network that's open to everyone. It's only made up of the people in our church community. Realm gives you control over what information you share and who can see it.

You can access Realm on the web or through a free app on your phone.

If you have not setup your Realm account yet, contact Jason McCrory in the church office and request an invitation to join.



LIFETRACK by Email

You can sign up to have more daily devotional tools to enrich your LifeTrack Spiritual Formation Journey delivered to your e-mail inbox everyday!

To subscribe to the daily email distribution use your smart phone and follow the QR code or visit the web

@ bluffparkumc.org/lifetrack-daily

Member Updates

New Members

• Wes, Jenni and Clark Ezzell - 10/23/2022

CONGRATULATIONS...

Congratulations to Mary Katherine and Steven Guy on the birth of a daughter, Virginia Leigh "Ginny" Guy on September 26th.

Congratulations to Warren and William White on the birth of a daughter, Collins Luanne White on October 5th.

SYMPATHY OF THE CONGREGATION...

The sympathy of the congregation is extended to the family of Frances Bellows who passed away on October 15th. Our thoughts and prayers are with the family in their time of loss.

LIFFTRACK

November 1 Luke 6:37-38 | Psalm 37 November 2 Malachi 3:10 | Psalm 37 November 3 Matthew 6:19-21 | Psalm 37 November 4 Matthew 25:14-30 | Psalm 37 November 5 Luke 21:1-4 | Psalm 37 November 6 Acts 2:43-47 | Psalm 118 November 7 Matthew 18:1-5 | Psalm 118 November 8 Matthew 18:15-20 | Psalm 118 November 9 Matthew 18:21-35 | Psalm 118 November 10 Colossians 3:5-11 | Psalm 118 November 11 Romans 12:1-8 | Psalm 118 November 12 Romans 12:9-21 | Psalm 118 November 13 Ruth 1, 4 | Psalm 25 November 14 Proverbs 3:5-6 | Psalm 25 November 15 Matthew 6:25-33 | Psalm 25 November 16 2 Timothy 4:6-8 | Psalm 25 November 17 Matthew 5:38-42 | Psalm 25 November 18 Matthew 5:43-48 | Psalm 25 November 19 2 Corinthians 5:16-21 | Psalm 25 November 20 Luke 23:26-38 | Psalm 47 November 21 Hebrews 1:1-14 | Psalm 47 November 22 Revelation 1:4-8 | Psalm 47 November 23 John 12:12-15 | Psalm 47 November 24 John 13:12-20 | Psalm 47 November 25 1 Timothy 6:12-16 | Psalm 47 November 26 John 19:16-22 | Psalm 47 November 27 Advent Liturgy | Isaiah 60:2-3 November 28 Jeremiah 23:5-6 | Isaiah 60:2-3 November 29 Isaiah 53:1-6 | Isaiah 60:2-3 November 30

Titus 3:4-7 | Isaiah 60:2-3

Monthly Calendar for November 2022

Tuesday, November 1		6:00 pm	Men's Chorus	10:00 am	The Gathering at Bluff Park
9:30 am	Becky Walker Bible Study	6:30 pm	Choir	2:30 pm	Charge Conference
Wednesday, November 2		Thursday, Nove		4:30 pm	Student Ministry Open Gym
7:00 am	Food Pantry	9:30 am	Quilting Group	6:00 pm	Student Ministry
5:00 pm	Pastor's Bible Study	6:00 pm	One Night for the Homeless	Monday, Novem	
5:30 pm	Elementary Midweek	Friday, November	er 11–Veteran's Day	10:00 am	Prayer Shawl Ministry
5:30 pm	Adult Handbells	,,	Office Closed	Wednesday, Nov	
6:00 pm	Youth Holy Ground	7:30 am	Children's Mission Trip	5:00 pm	Pastor's Bible Study
6:00 pm	Men's Chorus	Sunday, Novemb	per 13	5:30 pm	Adult Handbells
6:30 pm	Choir	9:00 am	Sunday School	6:00 pm	Men's Chorus
Thursday, Nove	mber 3	10:00 am	Traditional Worship Service	6:30 pm	Choir
9:30 am	Quilting Group	10:00 am	The Gathering at Bluff Park	Thursday, Nover	mber 24—Thanksgiving Day
Friday, Novemb	er 4	11:15 am	Veteran's Day Celebration	,,	Office Closed
, ,	Student Fall Retreat	4:30 pm	Student Ministry Open Gym	Friday, November	er 25
Saturday, Nover	nber 5	6:00 pm	Student Ministry		Office Closed
	Student Fall Retreat	Monday, Novem	ber 14	Sunday, Noveml	per 27
8:00 am	Serve Day	10:00 am	Prayer Shawl Ministry	8:45 am	Women's Bible Study
Sunday, Novem	ber 6–Daylight Saving Time	6:00 pm	Mission Committee	9:00 am	Sunday School
8:45 am	Women's Bible Study	Tuesday, Novem	ber 15	10:00 am	Traditional Worship Service
9:00 am	Sunday School	9:30 am	Becky Walker Bible Study	10:00 am	The Gathering at Bluff Park
10:00 am	Traditional Worship Service	6:00 pm	Under the Bridge	4:30 pm	Student Ministry Open Gym
10:00 am	The Gathering at Bluff Park	Wednesday, November 16		5:00 pm	Advent Wreath Workshop
Monday, Noven	iber 7	5:00 pm	Pastor's Bible Study	6:00 pm	Student Ministry
10:00 am	Prayer Shawl Ministry	5:30 pm	Adult Handbells	Monday, Novem	ıber 28
Tuesday, Noven	nber 8–Election Day	6:00 pm	Family Smores Night	10:00 am	Prayer Shawl Ministry
9:30 am	Becky Walker Bible Study	6:00 pm	Men's Chorus	10:00 am	UWIF Joy Circle
6:00 pm	Under the Bridge	6:30 pm	Choir	Tuesday, Novem	iber 29
Wednesday, November 9		Thursday, November 17		9:30 am	Becky Walker Bible Study
10:00 am	Wednesday with Friends:	9:30 am	Quilting Group	Wednesday, Nov	vember 30
	Faith Focus	7:00 pm	Book Club	5:00 pm	Pastor's Bible Study
5:00 pm	Pastor's Bible Study	Sunday, Novemb	per 20	5:30 pm	Christmas Pageant Rehearsal
5:30 pm	Elementary Midweek	8:45 am	Women's Bible Study	5:30 pm	Adult Handbells
5:30 pm	Adult Handbells	9:00 am	Sunday School	6:00 pm	Men's Chorus
6:00 pm	Youth Holy Ground	10:00 am	Traditional Worship Service	6:30 pm	Choir

MEMORIALS AND HONORARIUMS

In Memory of...

BUILDING FUND

Hank Jasper Pocopanni, by Robert and Carolyn Mullins FOOD PANTRY

Lisa Black, by Carol Medders

Diane Broome, by Daniel and Jimmie Faye McFadden, Carol Medders, Bob and Ann Nelson, Roy and Charlotte Shanlever, Bennie and Amanda Vinson, Steve and Julie White

Linda King, by Daniel and Jimmie Faye McFadden **Stokley Morgan,** by Kay Adams, Daniel and Jimmie Faye McFadden, J.B. and Frankie Thrasher

Patricia Shanlever, by Kay Adams

Pat Westbrook, by Daniel and Jimmie Faye McFadden Peggy White, by Daniel and Jimmie Faye McFadden Frank Williams, by Daniel and Jimmie Faye McFadden MISSIONS FUND

Diane Broome, by Joan Davis

OPERATING FUND

Frances Bellows, by Emily Clem, The Family of Jim Lowry

Lisa Black, by Edward and Sondra Richardson, Peggy Rogers, Joyce Shirley, Williams Family

Diane Broome, by Lois Truss, Wesley Forum Class Stokley Morgan, by Nathan and Alice Chase, Lois Truss Pat Westbrook, by Phyllis Johnston, Lois Truss PASTOR'S DISCRETIONARY

Diane Broome, by J.B. and Frankie Thrasher **Stokley Morgan,** by Jim and Sandy Dollar, David and Jeannie Jenkins, Mike and Sandy Miller

TRUSTEE RESERVE

Pat Westbrook, by Covenant Class, Joan Davis, Dorothy Fitchett, Bennie and Amanda Vinson, Martha Ann Ware, Carol Westbrook, Steve and Julie White UNDER THE BRIDGE

Diane Broome, by Kay Adams, John and Sue Irwin **Stokley Morgan,** by Roy and Charlotte Shanlever

Hank Jasper Pocopanni, by Bennie and Amanda Vinson Pat Westbrook, by Kay Adams, Chris Armstrong, Jo and Terry Armstrong, Fred and Jackie Battle, Christi Braswell, Nathan and Alice Chase, Jim and Sandy Dollar, William Fisk, Jim and Olivia Howard, Curtis and Jolene James, Lawrence and Anna Kauchek, Brenda Little, Edward and Paula Little, Otis and Ann Manar, Jerold and Linda McIntosh, Jennifer Pristera, J.B. and Frankie Thrasher, Martha Ann Ware, Crystal Wilkinson

VICTOR HARBOR SCHOLARSHIP

Diane Broome, by John and Rosemary Dallam Pat Westbrook, by John and Rosemary Dallam

Note: Some Memorials and Honorariums are not listed by the request of the donors.



733 Valley Street Hoover, AL 35226 (205) 822-0910 NON-PROFIT ORG. U.S. POSTAGE PAID AUTO BIRMINGHAM, AL PERMIT NO. 1816













Christmas Poinsettias

Reserve your beautiful poinsettia now to remember or honor a loved one at Christmas. The cost is \$15.00 per plant payable to the church.

Deadline for ordering is December 12th.

In Honor Of:	by
In Memory of:	by

Return order form and payment to the church office. Check One: Will Pick Up / Donate To Flower Ministry Χ